
 

 
NOVEMBER 2023 
 
WATER TESTING VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
A requirement of our water license is the submission of weekly water samples for 
testing to the Provincial Lab from various locations throughout our community.  If 
you are willing to let us test at your home, please contact the office. 
  
NEW!  CREDIT CARD PAYMENTS NOW AVAILABLE!  

 
The Village is pleased to begin offering payments via credit card!  This service is 
available through PaySimply.ca, a secure, third-party Canadian payment provider.  
Follow the prompts at https://www.paysimply.ca/.  Search for “Buena Vista”.  All fees 
for this service are paid to PaySimply – the Village of Buena Vista does not retain 
any portion of the fee.  You will be notified of the fee amount prior to the payment 
being processed.  You will also receive email confirmation of your transaction 
including fees paid.  More details can be found on our website or Facebook page. 
 
Also – watch for our new CUSTOMER PORTAL launching soon.  From here 
you will be able to view your utility and tax account balances at your convenience! 
 
REGINA BEACH CEMETERY CHANGES 
Changes to the schedule of fees at the Regina Beach Cemetery recently came into 
effect.  Some of the current fees included:   
 

Fee/Service 
Type 

Resident fees 
(Regina Beach only) 

Non-Resident fees 
(includes Buena Vista) 

Open/Close 
 :  grave 
:   Urn  

 
$1000.00 
$300.00 

 
$1000.00 
$300.00 

Single 
Standard Lot 

$900.00 $1,500.00 

Urn Lot $500.00 $1,100.00 

Columbarium 
(Top Row) 

$1,400.00 $2,200.00 

For a complete listing of rates or for any further information, please contact the 
Town of Regina Beach. 
 
WATER BILLING CHANGES 
Watch for upcoming changes to the water rates.   

- Water turn on or turn off fees will be increased to $75.00.  
- Increase in over minimum water consumption rates   
- Regular minimum consumption rates remain unchanged 
- Infrastructure fees remain unchanged. 
 

                                  

 
 

 
 

OFFICE STAFF 
Krista Manz 
Melissa Pollock 
Karen Guillemin  
 

PUBLIC WORKS STAFF 
Joel Neudeck 
Catrina Neudeck 
Damon Warawa 

 
COUNCIL 
Mayor Gary McLennan 
Cllr Chris Duke 
Cllr Michael Ziglo 

Cllr Philip Thompson 
Cllr Steven Schultz 
 
OFFICE HOURS 
Monday – Friday 
   9:00am – 12 noon 
      (Closed 12– 1 pm) 
   1:00pm – 5:00pm 

 
Tel # 306-729-4385 

admin@buenavista.ca 
 
Emergency  306-729-3239 
 
NOTE OFFICE CLOSED:   
  Remembrance Day,  
    Friday, November 10, 2023 
 

 

 
December 31, 2023 – Final 
date for property tax payments 
before tax enforcement 
commences.  All in person 
payments must be in this office 
before close of business 
December 22nd. 
 
NOTE:  Christmas Office 
Closure December 25 to 
January 1 inclusive. 
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